

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS #10700

EXHIBIT G
LETTER FROM OFFICE OF HISTORIC
PRESERVATION
CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF PARKS
AND RECREATION

OFFICE OF HISTORIC PRESERVATION DEPARTMENT OF PARKS AND RECREATION

P.O. BOX 942896 SACRAMENTO, CA 94296-0001 (916) 653-6624 Fax: (916) 653-9824 calshpo@ohp.parks.ca.gov

December 19, 2008

Tony Mitre, Capitol Projects Monterey County Resource Management Agency – Public Works 168 West Alisal Street, 2nd Floor Salinas, CA 93901

Re.: Old Monterey County Jail meeting September 12, 2008

Dear Mr. Mitre:

We want to thank you again for your visit on September 12, 2008; it was pleasure meeting with you, Meg Clovis, Historian, Monterey County Parks and Gordon Siebert, the Architectural Services Manager to discuss your and our concerns about the Old Monterey County Jail.

The Old Monterey County Jail, which is listed on the National Register of Historic Places and on the California Register of Historical Resources, is very significant in the history of California; especially in the connection with Cesar Chavez and the Farm Worker's Labor Movement as we all know.

We are concerned about information expressed in the body of the meeting minutes of the Monterey County Board of Supervisor's Capitol Improvement Committee dated November 6, 2008. In the minutes it is stated that the County and OHP discussed an alternative consisting of retaining the administration wing and the significant features identified in the Carey & Company 2002 report. "This alternative allows for the demolition of non-historic additions as well as the original main jail-block." (Page 1) We are concerned that there is a misinterpretation.

We wish to reiterate that our intent for the interpretation of the interior cell block, it is necessary to retain more than one jail cell to not forgo the ability to adequately interpret the Old Jail's history. The Secretary of Interior Standards applies to the interior of the Old Jail as well as to any exterior work equivalent to a Historic Tax Credit Project in order to achieve an adaptive re-use project focused on the interpretation of the Old Jail's history.

From a letter authored by Mark Edwin Norris, Designer and attached architectural drawings we recently learned that it appears that the jail-block structure supports the upper floors, thereby constituting a unique structural system. If this indeed is so, some further studies would be needed to determine if any of the portions of the jail-cell structure could be removed for your rehabilitation project.

We also suggested during our meeting that we would provide assistance to the County to inquire where within the United States successful jail rehabilitations have occurred as



Mr. Tony Mitre December 19, 2008 Page 2

you were seeking possible re-use strategies for the historic Monterey County Jail. We are attaching the received responses to our inquiries with this letter.

Please contact us at your earliest convenience if you have any further questions as we know you are in the process to generate an EIR for the project per CEQA Guidelines. Please distribute this letter as appropriate.

wild w

Milford Wayne Donaldson, FAIA State Historic Preservation Officer

Cc: Joel Panzer, Salinas City Center Historic Preservation League Mark Edwin Norris

Enclosures: